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Bleacher bums 
Two spectators wait for the start of the first public Nebraska football scrimmage Saturday 
afternoon at Memorial Stadium. 

Deciding Which ATM Card Is Best 
Is A Multiple Choice Question. 

You use an ATM card for conven- 

ience. However, your card is only as 

convenient as the number of ATMs 
where you can use it without paying an 

additional "convenience" fee. That’s why 
an NBC Student Account and NBC 
Bank-In-The-Box card is the obvious 
choice: 

• Unlimited use with no charge at all 
NBC Bank-In-The-Box locations. 

• 39 locations throughout Lincoln 
(more than any other bank). 

• Located in the Student Union, and 
stores, shopping centers, and high 
traffic areas where you need them. 

• Providing 24-hour access to your 
bank accounts. 

Stop paying service fees to use the 
most convenient ATMs. Sign up for your 
Student Account and Bank-In-The-Box 
card today at our 

NBC branch at the 
Student Union or call 
(402)434-4530. I_I 
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UNL Theta Xi house 

plans fall reorganization 
By Wendy Mott 
Staff Reporter 

_ 

After 71 years at the University of 
Nebraska-Lincoln, a UNL fraternity 
is starting anew. 

The University of Nebraska-Lin- 
coln chapter of Theta Xi fraternity is 
reorganizing this fall after a few shaky 
years. 

Eric Hemmingsen, a Theta Xi 
alumnus who has been working on 

the reorganization, said reasons for 
revamping the house range from low 
membership to poor house morale 
and financial problems. 

The house attempted to boost its 
numbers from October through May, 
Hemmingsen said. Thoseefforts “just 
didn’t seem to be working,” he said. 

No one was responsible for the 
failure of the chapter, but both mem- 

bers and alumni could have worked 
harder at recruiting, he said. 

“The members decided it would 
be better to sergp it and start over, and 
from an alum standpoint, we had no 

argument,” Hemmingsen said. 
The fraternity didn’t participate in 

the usual summer fraternity rush so it 
must attract members this fall by ad- 
vertising, word of mouth and alumni 
organizations, he said. 

| During the reorganization proc- 

ess, memoers m good standing were 
given alumni status but were still able 
to remain involved in the fraternity. 

Many of the alumni helped to fix 
up the fraternity during the summer 
to make it more attractive to recruits. 
They’ve installed a new roof, new 
beds, carpeting and desks. 

“We’ve really worked on making 
the house more habitable,” Hem- 
mingsen said. 

To help with recruitment, a na- 
tional member of the Theta Xi will 
spend September in the house. 

The house also has received ad- 
vice and support from the Greek Affairs 
office. 

Jeff Chaffin, graduate assistant for 
the Interfratemity Council, said IFC 
will supply Theta Xi with names of 
people who might be interested in 
joining. 

Hemmingsen said he hoped the 
new Theta Xi chapter might attract 
people who have leadership abilities 
and are interested in the greck system 
but “didn’t just want to be joiners and 
followers.” 

“The entire greek system wants to 
keep and support them,” Chaffin said. 
“The greck system doesn’t want to 
lose the house.” 

Hemmingsen agreed. 
“We’ve been on this campus since 

1920, and we want to stay here.” 

Little King, environmental otiice 
new Nebraska Union tenants 
By Wendy Mott 
Staff Reporter 

The Nebraska Union Board this 
summer added a new restaurant and 
environmental center to its list of fall 
tenants. 

Board President Chad Hartnett, a 
senior accounting student, said the 
board met three times during the 
summer to discuss plans for the Ne- 
braska Union. 

The most noticeable change in the 
union is the addition of Little King 
sandwich shop. Little King replaced 
the Pizza Bakery. 

Hartnett said the change is posi- 
tive and customers can still have pizza 
as well as hoagies. 

A “tasting contest” was held to 
determine which restaurant would take 
over the space, he said. Competitors 
included Caniglia’s restaurant, the 
Plump Tomato Pizza Co. and Little 
King. 

The Environmental Resource 

Center, located on the second floor of 
the union, will have pamphlets and 
information, much like the Women’s 
Resource Center, Hartnett said. The 
board will monitor the center to en- 
sure that it makes adequate use of the 
space. 

The board also has been discuss- 
ing plans with the Residence Hall 
Association to set up a nonalcoholic 
“bar-type” establishment. The union 
would make a good central location | for the establishment, Hartnett said. 

TheColonial Dining Room will be 
used as an evening study area. The 
room previously was unused during 
the evenings. 

The board, which makes all union- 
related decisions, is made up of 12 
students, three faculty members, a 
director and an advisor. Currently, 
there are two new openings on the 
board. 

The first Union Board meeting, 
which is open to the public, will be 5 
p.m. Tuesday in the Nebraska Union. 
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Student Fix-Up Sale through Sept. 1 
Organize your books 
with easy to install 
SHELVING 

•10" X 8' All Purpose 79« 
•12*. 16', 24" widths 
also available 
•25% off all prefinished shelving 
available in several colors to 
match your decor 

Spruce up your room with 
easy dean up Latex Paint. 

Reg. $11 »/gal. 
Sale $9.n/gal. 

Us© inexpensive decorator 
blocks for shelf 

supports 

(Approx. 12*x 12*x 4") 

We stock all the lumber, hardware & 

tools needed to build hanging beds or 

bunk beds 

Economy Paint Brushes 

r ^ f Jey Lumber •Free estimates ■BniBBBnrTrB 
M.p 8-5:30 

•Close to campus IVJf AmifflU Sat. 8-4:00 
•Installation available WwCClH6T Sun. 11-4:00 
>- 945 South 27th 475-757S_ V| 


